
Project-Based Housing Choice Voucher: Southtown Senior 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

The Housing Authority of the Birmingham District (HABD) will be accepting applications for the 
project-based waiting list, Southtown Senior, located at 920 24th Street S, Birmingham, AL 

35205. This building is for seniors age 62 or older. 

DATE & TIME OPENS: Thursday, August 7, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. 

DATE & TIME CLOSES: Tuesday, August 12, 2025 at 8:00 a.m. 

All interested applicants should go to the website www.habdportals.org during the time period 
above to apply online. 

HABD will provide a paper application to seniors who need them. Paper applications can only be 
obtained in person for the individual who will apply for housing and a government photo ID will 
be required in order to receive the paper application. Paper applications will only be 
available during business hours within the time-frame the waiting list is open. Paper 
applications should be obtained at the below address and once the application is completed, it 
should be returned to the same address via U.S. postal mail only. Applications have to be post 
marked by 08/12/2025 in order to be added to the waiting list. No paper applications can be hand 
delivered or dropped off. 

McCoy Building 

1301 25th Avenue North 
Birmingham, AL 35204 

Attention: Section 8 PBV: Southtown Senior 

How does the Project-Based Section 8 Voucher Program work? 

Under the Project-Based Section 8 Voucher Program, the rental assistance is tied to the unit and is 
not transferable to another unit. Since the assistance is tied to the unit, a family who moves from 
the project-based unit may not have any right to continued housing assistance. The HABD will 
refer families from the project-based waiting list to the Southtown Senior "owner" to fill their 
vacancies. 

Application Process to Be Placed on The Project-Based Waiting List: 

Applications are available electronically online at www.habdportals.org/ All 
applications received between Thursday, August 7th, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. and Tuesday, August 
12, 2025 at 8:00 a.m. will be accepted onto the waiting list based on the date and the time of the 
application. Additional eligibility requirements will have to be met once your name reaches 
the top of the waiting list. Mailed paper applications will be entered into the electronic system. 

McCoy Building, 1301 25th Avenue North, Birmingham, Alabama 35204 
Telephone (205) 521-7460 






